






                      



                      



                      



                      



                      

College and Careers begin in Kindergarten! 
Happy September Kindergarten families! If you haven’t already, please join the Class Dojo for your child’s class ASAP, so you don’t miss important 
information and announcements. Also, please take time to read through the Ownership in Education handbook that is located on the District 118 
website and review school rules and expectations with your child. Most of the first several weeks of kindergarten are spent learning about these daily 
expectations as well as basic classroom procedures.

This year will also be the 1st year of our new Language Arts program, CKLA. During the month of September, we will continue learning to read and 
write color words as we begin our Fundations phonics program. Be sure to always ask your child to share what we are learning in Kindergarten. Watch 
us grow as we learn letters and their sounds this month!

Our Eureka math program starts with a module on sorting, comparing, and counting. During September, we will explore and use a variety of 
manipulatives to provide hands-on experience with these concepts.

Social Emotional Learning (SEL) is an extremely important part of a child’s development, especially in elementary school. Our daily SEL lessons will 
help teach students to be respectful, responsible learners. We will teach and continue to reinforce skills that will help your child communicate 
effectively with others, become aware of his or her own social-emotional well-being, and succeed as a lifelong learner. 

A few things you can work on at home with your child to help him or her be more successful at school:

·        One of the BEST things you can do at home to help your child learn to read is to read to him or her as often as you can!

·       Teach your child to tie his or her own shoes, zip zippers, and button buttons.

·        Teach your child to both recognize and write his or her 1st name. We use a capital at the beginning and lowercase letters for the rest (unless your       
child’s name has 2 capitals, of course!)

·        Practice counting with your child every day. By the end of the year, all students need to be able to count independently to 100 by 1s and 10s.

We’re excited to help your children learn and grow as we have our best year yet in Kindergarten at Liberty!



                      

First Grade News

General: Students have an orange folder containing important information and/or assignments due. There is a keep at home 
side and a return to school side. The return to school side includes any documents or paperwork the student must return to 
school. The keep-at-home side contains papers to take out and leave at home. We are encouraging responsibility in the students.  
The students have a monthly calendar in their folder to document their attendance days. There is also a weekly calendar to let 
families know what assignments are due each day. 

 

Math:  Please review the weekly calendar sheet to determine which math lesson is due the next school day. Students are working 
on adding and subtracting within 20. 

 

Reading and writing skills:  The students have been working very hard. This month, we will work on blending CVC words. 
Students should practice tapping out each sound of CVC words. The students will also need to practice "trick" or sight words we 
have learned so far.  Trick words are sent on yellow paper each Monday to practice every night.

 We are looking forward to a great school year with your children! 

Ms. Armstrong, Miss Brice, Mrs. Doggett, & Mrs. Lawhorn 



                      

Happy September, 

We are excited to jump right into 2nd grade. Last month, we focused on the “group plan” in the 
classroom, cafeteria, hallway, recess, and bathroom. Now that we know the expected behavior, we 
can get down to business. Our reading program, CKLA, has us exploring fairy tales and tall 
tales. We will learn what those characteristics are. Ask your child if they know. Then, we will 
move into early Asian Civilizations.  

Our math program, Eureka, is starting with addition and subtraction to 100. Right now, it is 
helpful to review basic math facts with your child. Also, practice counting to 120 forwards and 
backwards. Math will be easier if students can already do these things.  

Fundations is our phonics program. Unit 1 is reviewing blends, digraphs, and tapping out words 
to spell them. We are reviewing first grade trick words and will be starting second grade trick 
words. In the library, students will get two books (AR) to read at home each week. Once they 
read the book three times with someone, they will take a test on it. They will earn points to 
make the 10, 25, or 50 point club. Lots of good stuff is occurring in second grade. Be here 
every day to learn all you can! Parents, keep checking the Dojo daily and the homework folders. 
Thank you! 

The Second Grade Team, 

Mrs. Boyer, Mrs. Carlton, & Miss Dye 



                      

3rd Grade News
Welcome to 3rd Grade!

We are so excited to have your children with us this year!  Students have been working hard to learn the routines, 
procedures, and expectations of 3rd grade.  Please remind them of these at home.

We are working on the Properties of Multiplication and Division and Solving Problems with Units of 2-5 and 10 in 
math.  Please have your child practice skip counting by 2’s, 3’s, 4’s, and 5’s at home. Homework will be starting 
soon.  Be sure to check your child’s blue homework folder each day.

For ELA, we began our Classic Tales unit.  Very soon, we will begin visiting the library.  Students will be bringing a 
library book home each evening.  They should read this either independently or with you and be ready to take an AR 
test the next day. 

We are looking forward to a fantastic year with you and your child!

Mr. Parker
Mrs. Smiley
Mrs. Swafford



                      

4th Grade News

Welcome back 4th grade families, 

Fourth grade Liberty Sparklers are off to a great start! Mrs. Cash, Mrs. Isenhower, Miss Hall, and Mr. Pettit are looking forward to 
watching those minds grow. We are currently working on “The Group Plan”, it is part of our Social/Emotional curriculum. In a nutshell, 
it is what our bodies and mouths are doing in the different areas of the building. Please take the time to accept your Dojo invitations if 
you haven’t already; that is the best way to communicate with families.  

Fourth graders are expected to know their multiplication math facts and read for 20-30 minutes every night.  

In reading, each student will have an individual goal to meet each month. Their goals range from words per minute, AR tests, and 
Fastbridge improvement. Our first unit in reading/writing is focused on personal narratives. 

In math, we are working on place value and rounding. Soon we will be working on 4 and 5 digit addition and subtracting with 
regrouping.  

We would like to thank everyone who came to Meet the Teacher. We enjoyed meeting you!

 

Thank you,                                                                                  

Your 4th Grade team! 
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A note from the Nurse’s Office:  
Dear Parents and Guardians, 

Welcome to a new school year! September is a great time to establish healthy routines. Please make sure your child is 
getting plenty of rest, eating a balanced breakfast, and staying hydrated throughout the day.  

As we settle into the school year, just a few quick reminders: 

● If your child is feeling unwell (fever, vomiting, diarrhea, etc.), please keep them home until they are 
symptom-free without medication for at least 24 hours. 

● Please make sure the school has up-to-date emergency contacts and any necessary medical information, 
including allergy or medication needs. 

● If your child has a chronic condition, including asthma, diabetes, and allergies, please be sure the school has the 
proper forms and necessary medications.  

Let’s work together to keep our students healthy and ready to learn. Wishing you and your family a safe and happy start to 
the school year! 

 

Warmly,                                                  

Kaitlin Leek, RN 

School Nurse 



                      

Home Program Intervention Coordinator

 Welcome back! 

I hope everyone had a restful summer break and is ready to do some serious 

learning this year! 

Please remember to call the school if your child needs to be absent for illness or an 

appointment within 48 hours. The number is 217-444-3000. Please be mindful 

that anyone who comes after 7:45 is tardy and will need to go to the front door 

with a parent and be checked in at the office. 

If you are in need, and I can connect you with any community resources, I'm always 

happy to help! Please call me at (217)444-3021.

Mrs. Sarah Funk

 



                      

Home Program Intervention Coordinator

 



                      

 



                      

 


